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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ: 
 
Something I truly appreciate about the liturgical calendar is the way in which it holds time for us 
to experience a vast range of emotions. We move from an expectant state of being in the 
season of Advent, to one of joyful celebration in Christmastime, to one of increasing 
amazement as more and more of the person of Christ is revealed to us. And now in Lent 
through Easter, by way of the story of Jesus, we’ll wander through confusion and vulnerability, 
loss and grief, peace and liberation--and everything in between. 
 
Of course, our emotions don’t necessarily follow the timeline of the liturgical calendar. We might experience deep 
sorrow during Christmas and great joy during Lent. But the liturgical calendar is, I think, honest about the human 
experience. What I mean by that is it acknowledges how we cycle through feelings. We’re not always happy, for 
example, and I think the rhythm of the liturgical calendar illustrates that--Scripture does as well. This is important in 
a day and an age where in so many ways we’re told to “get over _______________” and “move on”.  
 
In contrast, our Christian faith speaks to the fullness of human experience--the good, the bad, and the ugly. Moreso, 
our Christian faith knows the reality of sin, suffering, and death. Lent, in particular, invites us not to “move on” from 
sin, suffering, and death. Rather, Lent invites us to turn toward God and “move through” them, trusting in the way of 
Jesus and in the promise of Easter that life will come through death. 
 
These forty days of Lent offer an opportunity for self-examination and reflection. An opportunity to be honest about 
ourselves and life on earth. All is not perfect. We are not perfect. Indeed, the world is messy and complicated and 
broken. But Lent will move us toward the cross, where through Christ’s very broken body we receive restoration. It’s 
a beautiful paradox… 
 
I invite you to journey with us this Lent at Hope, not only through our regular Sunday services and Holy Week 
services, but also in our Midweek Lenten offerings. On Wednesdays, we’ll share in fellowship at soup and bread 
dinners beginning at 5:30 p.m. followed by a time of worship with Holden Evening Prayer at 6:30 p.m. Additionally, 
we will enter into conversations and prayer at Holy Rosary on Sunday evenings in a joint effort commemorating the 
500th Anniversary of the Reformation.  
 
God’s peace, 
Vicar Annie 
 
 
 

 
Guy Sperry Award to 

John Parkes 
 
In a recent ceremony, the 
Bozeman Area Chamber of 

Commerce named Parkes the recipient of the  
annual award which honors a community member 
who has served Bozeman and private enterprise. 
Julie Hitchcock writes, “Perhaps John’s greatest 
achievement is the great care, thought, and 
concern with which he treats everyone, and 
particularly his family and friends.” Congratulations, 
John, on this well deserved recognition. 

 
 
 

 
Eric Fisher receives 

Shape Montana Award 
 

 
Shape Montana has awarded the Elementary P.E. 
Teacher of the Year Award to Eric Fisher.  Thank 
you, Eric for all that you do to enhance the lives of 
Montana’s students. We appreciate you!! 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
The HLC Youth Drama team will present, “Transylmania”, a 
family friendly play, following the high jinks of the students at 
Transylvania High School.  While trying to make a name for 
themselves, a group of monsters accidentally releases a magical 

fog that has protected them from the outside world.  For the first time ever, humans find their way into the high 
school and threaten to expose the monster’s existence to the whole world.  Will the monsters find a way to stop the 
humans?  Will the humans escape the clutches of the evil monsters?  or will they all learn a lesson about not 
judging others for their outside appearances?   Join us to find out on Friday, March 3 or Saturday, March 4th at 
6:00pm. This is a dinner theatre in two acts and includes a buffet meal and dessert.  Tickets are $12 for adults and 
$5 for kids. If purchasing 8 or more tickets, there is a discount price of $10 per ticket.   For tickets contact Hope 
Lutheran Church at 586-5572. 
 

 
Confirmation Project 
 
This spring our confirmation students are participating in a challenging new project.  In 
February, they were tasked with determining a need in our community and considering a project 
that could be done to meet the need.  Three different ideas have come together and on 

Sunday, March 5th, they will be participating in a “Shark Tank” experience where they will pitch their ideas and fine 
tune them.  At this point, they will then apply for a Thrivent Action team and then in late March they will actually 
complete the projects. 
 
Thrivent Action Teams are available to all Thrivent members.  These provide $250 in seed money for a project that 
makes a difference.  All full Thrivent members may apply for two of these each year and Associate members may 
apply for one.  If you are a Thrivent member and have not used a Thrivent Action Team before, please notify Paul 
Goodman or Pastor Steve and we will give you some more information.  In the past, we have used action teams for 
church dinners, our Youth Dinner Theaters and many other church programs. 
 
Stay tuned this Spring to hear more about the projects that our youth have participated in. 

 
First Communion Instruction- April 2nd, 9th, and 20th  
 
Come to the Table: Nigel Waterton and Vicar Annie Langseth are teaming up to offer Communion 
instruction classes for our youth.  Parents, if you are interested in having your children learn what the 

Sacrament of Holy Communion means for them, please contact Vicar Annie. 
 

 

 4th Grade Stepping Stone 
Sunday, April 2nd we will have a fun time learning more about prayer. We will look at why we pray, focus a 
bit on The Lord’s Prayer, and take a look at My Prayer Journal, a gift that will help guide your 4th grader 

through daily prayer.  We are excited about this new resource and look forward to sharing it with your 4th grader and 
your family. 
 
 
  



 

     Last month we invited friends to worship with us on a specially designated Sunday.  Now 
What?  Will we leave them to attend on their own, if they wish?  What about inviting – and 
accompanying them – to an activity at the church like choir, breakfast/brunch after worship, Adult 
Forum, Dine Around, Soup Supper, Lenten Worship etc.?  Sit with them during worship and 
introduce them to others. These are ways we can show our friends we really care about them and 
continue our welcoming journey. 
     If we lived in a small town and attended a church with a small attendance, we would know each 

other, see each other frequently around town, be aware of each other’s joys and problems.  It is not so simple in a city Bozeman’s size or 
larger.  We have to be more intentional as we welcome and invite people to church or other activities.   
    Those new to the area are usually cautious regarding new situations.  “Will I know anyone?” “Will I be accepted?”  are two worries. We 
can ease their concerns by being more inclusive.  Offer to pick them up for an event, introduce them to others, learn something more about 
them so you can help them make connections with those of similar interests. 
     Welcoming and Inviting aren’t just for those who are new to Hope.  We have many members who live alone and may feel isolated from 
the community.  The December 2016/January 2017 issue of AARP The Magazine has a good article about isolation.  It states that 
“prolonged isolation and loneliness erode well-being – equivalent to smoking 15 cigarettes a day.”   Do we know anyone in this situation?   
     Rob Moss, pastor of Lutheran Church of the Master in Lakewood, CO, writes in the October issue of Living Lutheran, “Welcoming, from 
a missional perspective, is passive. It denotes waiting for visitors and guests to drop by. Inviting is different. Inviting is active. Being an 
inviting church means that we leave the comfort of Sunday morning worship and seek out our neighbors. Being an inviting church starts 
with who God has called us to be as a church and mandates joining God at work in the world.” 
     So, check in with those you invited to attend with you on Bring a Friend Sunday.  Invite them again, find out if they are interested in any 
of our activities and invite them to attend with you.  Use your imagination for how you can be “inviting and including.” 
 
Dar Ellingson 
Connections Specialist 
 

SCRIP PROGRAM UPDATE 
 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our SCRIP program during the Christmas season.  During 
November and December we sold nearly $11,000 in gift cards and after shipping expenses earned 

$1,940.93 in rebates for Hope.   
     Now is the time to begin thinking about Easter baskets and end of the year teacher gifts.  Please stop by the SCRIP table to check out 
what is available to order in low denomination cards and what is available in our inventory. Remember, there is no activation fee for these 
cards. 
     Summer vacation travel plans?  The SCRIP program includes cards for hotels, airlines, car rental, and gas.  We can also order VISA, 
Discover and American Express cards.  
 

Attention: 
Thrivent Members 

 
Did you know that members of Thrivent Financial can help support our church and thousands of nonprofit 
organizations through the Thrivent Choice charitable grant program? Thrivent Choice allow eligible members to 
recommend where some of Thrivent’s charitable outreach funds go each year.  Because our members have 
designated Thrivent Choice dollars to our church we have utilized $2,250 in grant funds to sponsor the Potato Bake, 
the Block Party, the Pancake Breakfast, the Youth Dinner Theater, and Project Confirmation.  You can help too by 
becoming a Thrivent member and designating your Thrivent Choice Dollars to Hope Lutheran and watching the much 
needed grant dollars enhance our programs and activities.  Special thanks to all Thrivent members who have already 
directed Choice Dollars to our programs!! 
 

 
March Scriptures 

1st-Luke 9:51-62 
5th-Luke 10:25-42 

12th- Luke 13:1-9, 31-35 
19th- Luke 15: 1-32 

 

April Scriptures 
2nd-Luke18:31-19:10 
9th- Luke19: 29-44 
13th- Luke 22:1-27 
14th-Luke 23:32-47 
16th- Luke 24:1-12 

23rd- Luke 24:13-35 
30th- Acts 6:1-7:2a, 44-60  



 

 
 

SPECIAL THANK YOU TO MEN’S LEADERSHIP TEAM FOR THE DELICIOUS PANCAKE BREAKFAST on 
BRING A FRIEND TO CHURCH Sunday!! 

 

 
COMMUNITY CAFÉ THANKS HLC VOLUNTEERS 

 
Volunteers for February 19th- 
Stacy Lanphear 
Dave Cattrell 
Donna Stratton 
Cyndi Bateman-May 

Liz Erb 
Bob Haraden 
Kathy Weaver 
Corrine Klepatz 

Darrell Choate 
Max Amberson  
Juli Bummer 

 
 
Volunteers for March 19th 
Corey Johnson 
Meredith Johnson 

Soren Johnson 
Doretta Johnson 

Elsie Johnson

Kerry Anselmi 
Fran Folkvord 

Kathy Weaver 
Curt Toft 

Gary Bachman 
 

 
 
 

MOBILE SOUP KITCHEN 
 

January- John and Wilma Belschwender and Darrel Choate 
March- the Dubose Family 

We still need volunteers for April, May and June- Sign up sheet in hallway 
 
 
 

FAMILY PROMISE 
 
 
The following people from Hope and Peace Lutheran were instrumental in making the January FAMILY 
PROMISE week at Hope successful. These folks prepared meals , cleaned the rooms and bathrooms, put 
up curtains, provided conversation and good will to the families, did laundry, organized all of the above.  
We thank them and say, “ God bless you for sharing your time and energy in showing god’s love to His 
people who need a hand up in difficult times.”     Jenny and Barb
 Ken & Lynn Gibson 
Kathy Weaver 
Terri Wolfgram X 2 
John Belschwender 
Laura Hoehn & Chris Mehl 
 

Jenny & Ryan Woodham & Baby 
June 
Fred & Kari Haas x 2 
Marsha Polansky 
Lisa McCurley 
Larry & Diane Oddy 
Sherle Warren 

Lewis & Diana Murphy 
Tom & Allene Waldorf x 2 
Anne Schaeffer and family 
Jen Tobin and family 
Donna Watson Lawson 
Dave & Barb Moe 



 

 
Dear Friends,  
 
As I was thinking about ways to enable more life groups to get going here 

at Hope, I thought about our Dine-A-Round program.  People, on a rotating basis, meet with other people for dinner.  
What a great start for a life group!! It is kind of like trying out the car before you actually buy it.  For those of you 
involved in Dine-a-round;  sometimes you think about continuing that great conversation you had last night at 
dinner.  Forming a life group would be a natural way to move into a deeper relationship with those folks you 
enjoyed. 
     For those of you not involved in Dine-a-round, but are looking for a group of friends with similar interests, people 
you can have those deeper conversations with, a life group may be in your future.  Talk to me or Pastor Steve to 
learn more. 
     Relationships aren't built immediately, but take some time to incubate.  What I do know is that they don't build if 
they are not started.  Maybe now would be a good time to find a way to spend more quality time together.  Let me 
know if I can help! 
     By the time you are leafing (or scrolling) through this newsletter, we will be thinking more and more about 
Spring.  However, this is Bozeman and winter has probably not let go of us yet.  Take this time to get your life group 
going before the busy-ness of spring is upon you.  Just give me a call. 
     Wishing a you the warmth and newness that Spring brings, 
 
Dick Deschamps 
Life Group Coordinator 

 
 
GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP STARTING IN APRIL 
 
Many of us have faced the pain of the loss of a loved one. Once the shock has worn off, many times 
we hide our tears, file away our memories and and try to “get over it”. This approach can impede the 

healing process and even lead to physical illness. We will explore many of the facets and myths of the grieving 
process based on Alan Wolfelt’s book, “Understanding Your Grief  ”beginning on Monday, April 17th from 6:30-8:00 
pm at HLC. The series is free and feel free to invite others who you know might appreciate the support. Dar 
Ellingson and Kathy Weaver will facilitate the meeting. Please contact Dar at dar@hopebozeman.com or call 586-
5572. 
 

 
MEN OF HOPE have a new web page on the Hope website at www.hopebozeman.com  

If you are interested in being on our e-mailing list, there is an interest form on the web page 
for you to provide your e-mail address.  We won't fill up your inbox, but periodically we would 
like you to know of things going on in men's ministry.  You can also email Dick Deschamps 

at ddeschamps@montanadsl.net and he will add you to the list. 
Men of Hope are preparing and serving the Baked Potato Dinner on March 1, in conjunction with our Ash Wednesday 
worship service.  Dinner will be served from 6 - 7 pm.  If you wish to help, you can sign up on 'The Hub' website (see 
Hope webpage), or just show up to help. 
     Men of Hope continue to meet each Thursday morning at 6:30 am, at Perkins Restaurant to have a great breakfast, 
fellowship and discuss the Gospel text for the upcoming Sunday.  Please feel free to join us at any time. 
     Men of Hope Leadership Team members include Joe Kurcinka, Michael Zacharisen, Mike Romeo, Alan Goldhahn,      
Gary Bishop and Dick Deschamps.  We are advised by Pastor Steve.  Please feel free to contact any of us with any 
questions or suggestions you may have for men's ministry here at Hope.   



 

 
 
CHRISTIKON BENEFIT AUCTION……quilts and a whole lot more. 
 
On behalf of the Chrisikon Benefit Auction Committee we are excited to announce that the auction will once 
again be held at the Billings Depot, 2310 Montana Ave., on Sunday April 30th. Food and beverages will be 
provided when the doors open at 4 pm and guests will be immediately welcome to start bidding on silent 
auction items and examining live auction items. Live auction will begin at 5:30. 
     We are inviting many supporters to donate items for both live and silent auction: Quilting Groups in your 

congregations, other quilt artists, youth groups, and any others who are interested. Along with the wonderful quilts, there will be things like 
tickets to special sporting events, vacation get-aways, hand crafted items, baskets filled with items that fit a theme, professional services 
and art work.  
     To submit an item, send an item description to the Christikon office by Wednesday, April 1st and the actual auction item to the Christikon 
office in Billings by Tuesday, April 25th.  
     In the summer of 2016, Christikon served 130 Montana youth. Of those, 15 were Sojourners ( at risk youth ages 11-13), 148 out of state 
youth, 174 family/adult campers, 45 developmentally disabled adults, and 126 in rental/retreat groups. We hope you will be able to attend 
this year’s event and bring friends and other bidders from your congregations and communities! 
 
Serving and Learning Together or the S.A.L.T.  program engages adults 
and families in learning activities and service to the community. The group 
meets on Sundays. The schedule through the Spring is as follows: 
March 5th: Potluck and TED talk/discussion  
April 9th:Potluck and then volunteering at the Gallatin Valley Food Bank 
May 7th- Potluck and TED talk/ Discussion 
June 4th- Picnic and volunteering at God’s Garden 
Everyone is welcome to come and Learn and Serve with us!!  
For meeting dates and times, contact Meredith Johnson at meredithannjohnson@yahoo.com 
 

 
Women of Hope 
You are invited to a time of fun and fellowship, rest and worship. On  
Friday, March 24th- Sunday, March 26th, we will head to Big Sky for a Women’s Retreat. 
Contact Vicar Annie for more details and to register!! 
 

 
 
How would you like to spend a week this summer working on  a 
construction site?  Not really?  Hmmmm.  Well this is a kind of special 
construction site.  You will work with folks you know; as well as ones 
you meet from congregations around the state.  This will be a great time 

to give a little sweat equity to your church.  Our Synod is constructing a new small office building in Great Falls to house the 
synod staff. This project has been 8 years in the making and the Bishop/Council felt that this summer is the time.  ELCA Mission Builders 
(https://www.elca.org/Our-Work/Related-Ministries/Mission-Builders ) has been retained to build the building.  Part of their process is to use 
volunteers in much of their work, translating into a substantial savings to the synod.  The synod is asking congregations to send work 
crews during the summer to help Mission Builders complete the building. The minimum size of the crew is 6 individuals (4 crew plus 2 
cooks).  No construction experience is necessary, but you need to enjoy working in that environment.  Crews will serve for one week 
(Tuesday – Saturday) starting June 6 and ending in Early September.  It is my hope that we can put together a work crew from Hope.  That 
means we have to find a week that fits the crew member schedules and is a date not already filled.  The sooner we get our date submitted 
the better.  There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board across from the coat racks.  You may also contact me 
(ddeschamps@montanadsl.net) or by phone/text at 580-9906, if you are interested.  If you sign up, you are not obligating yourself.  All this 
says is that you are interested.  I will have a meeting with all interested parties and we will see if we can come up with a mutually 
acceptable date to submit.  Thank you for your interest in this important and FUN opportunity.     
 
Kathryn Cares will provide soup for the March 8th Lenten Soup Dinner and will again be assembling health 
kits for Lutheran World Relief in April.  



 

 
 

2nd 
DiLyn Arnrson  

Dennis Marudas 
 

3rd  
Cheryl Holm 

 
4th 

Olivia Weedin 
Liam Wright 

Nicolas Schulz 
Becky Parker 

 
5th 

Bev Haugen 
Deborah Matus 

 
6th 

Susan Swimley 
Daniel Ibarra 

Jeff Nordhagen 
 

8th 
Grace Schulz 
Kay Norem 

Carolyn Koch 
 

9th 
Andreen Werre 

10th 
Tana Smolnikar 

 
11th 

Judith Albrecht 
 

12th 
Peter Bohr 

Alivia Nicholson 
Josh Strissel 
Dick Roehm 

Paul Goodman 
 

13th 
Shirley Amberson 

Vonna Thomas 
Makayla Portnell 

 
14th 

Jack Holm 
 

15th 
Bailey Starner 

Robert Huebner 
 

16th 
Tasha Bergo 

Amy Galloway 
 

17th 
Lucas Garson 
Emma Dooley 

Isaac Holmgren 
Kelly Starner 

 
18th 

Amy Babcock 
Ruby Cull (100) 

James S. Johnson 
 

19th 

Lauren Astrup 
 

20th 
Hans Streufert 

Travis Ballenger 
Janelle Davies 

 
21st 

Madsen Scharf 
Natalie Semple 

 

22nd 
Lori Dooley 

 
23rd 

Aaron Holsinger 
 

24th 
Connor Semple 

 
25th 

Emily Tomac 
 

27th 
Cynthia Bateman-May 

 
28th 

Gene Lesser 
Tiffany Shearman 

 
29th 

Rocky Parker 
June Safford 
Hailey Tobin 

 

30th 
Donna Lesser 

Melissa Hansen 
Heather Nehring 

Elizabeth Gilbertson 
 

31st 
Elaine Nichols 

 

 
 

Bette and Everett March- 1st 
Walter and Wendy Rivers-6th 
Walter and Kathy Weaver-11th 
Jared and Monica Portnell-12th 
Edward and Vonna Thomas-13th 
Brant and Katie Wiehardt-17th 
Robert Hall and Penny Oliver-17th 
David and Jackie Flikkema-18th 
Matthew and Kimberly Garson-18th 
Fred and Judith Opperman-20th (52) 
Dan and Dorie Heimbigner-31st 

 
  

   March  Anniversaries 

 
   March  Birthdays 



 

 

 
1st 

Julie Jackson 
 

3rd 

Taylor Martin 
Kahlee Martin 

 
5th 

Soren Johnson 
 

6th 

Lauren Schultz 
 

7th 

Dar Ellingson 
 

8th 
Stuart Starner 
Robert Tuthill 

Julaine Billings 
Licia Bishop 

 
9th 

Donovan Savage 
Alice Jones 
Dale Miller 

 
11th 

Trace Edwards 
Ryan Swimley 
Stacy Lunden 
Robert Bloch 
Cecilia Bohr 

 
12th 

Leah Walstad 
Carl Donaldson 

Charlie Pipal 
Alexandra Delaney 

 
13th 

Quinn Pershing 
Levi Waller 
Robin Long 
Sara Bowers 

 
14th 

Shyli Mcelroy 
Candice Bock 
Elsie Johnson 

 
15th 

Ava Jamison 
Aden Murdoch 
Wesley Innes 

 
17th 

Kathy Hanson 
 

18th 
Cynthia Semple 

Mary Martin 
 

19th 
Noah Buchanan 

 
20th 

Hollis Snyder 
Madison Tobin 

 
21st 

Mark Peterson 
 
 

 
22nd 

Helen Schievelbein 
Tory Atkins 

 
23rd 

Darla Hoff 
Ingrid Lunden 

 
25th 

Peter Asserson 
 

26th 
Martha Eng 

Joseph Livingood 
Cameron Shortell 
Steven Holmgren 

 
27th 

Hadley Callis 
 

 
28th 

Nancy Wilson 
Layla Jamison 

Rebekah Vanwieren 
 

29th 

Porter Spitzer 
 

30th 

Sandra Goetting 
SueAnn Streufert 

 

 

 

Christopher and Amy Babcock- 3rd 

Richard and Connie Thomas-6th 

James and Joan Johnson-8th 

Albert and Toni Banwart-10th 

Charles and Shirley Rust-11th  (58) 

Mark and Linda Hackbarth-19th 

Arthur and Candace Wittich- 21st 

Frederick and Susan Frey-23rd 

Bob and Adelaide Haraden-27th (71) 

Clinton and Joanne Gerst-29th 

  

April  Anniversaries 

April Birthdays 



 

 

 
March 2017 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

26 
Name Tag Sunday 
8:15a  Worship 
10:30a Worship 
5:30p Confirmation 

27 
 
12:30a Interfaith 
Quilters 
3:30p Altar Guild 
 

28 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 
1:30p Prayer Shawl 
Ministry  

1 
Ash Wednesday 
10a Bible Study 
12:15p Ash 
Wednesday Service 
5:30p AW Baked 
Potato Dinner 
7p Ash Wednesday 
Worship 
8p Chancel Choir  

2 
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible 
Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 
5:30p Dress 
Rehearsal for play 

3 
Pastor's and Vicar's 

Sabbath 

4 

5 
EQUAL EXCHANGE 

SALES SUNDAY 
8:15a  Worship 
10:30a Worship 

5:30p confirmation 

6 
12:30p Interfaith 

Quilters 
5:30p Bell Choir 

Rehearsal 
5:30p MRT Meets 

7 
10a Coffee 

Conversation 

8 
10a Bible Study 

5:30p Lent Midweek 
Soup Supper 
6:30p Lenten 

Midweek Worship 
7p Kathryn Cares 
7:30p Youth Band 

9 
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible 
Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

10 
Pastor's and Vicar's 

Sabbath 

11 

12 
9:00a ONE 
WORSHIP 

10:00a Church 
Potluck Brunch 

13 
12:30 Interfaith 
Quilters 

14 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 
5p Property 
Committee 

15 
10a Bible Study 
3p Aspen Pointe 
Worship 
5:30p Lent Midweek 
Soup Supper 
6:30p Lenten 
Midweek Worship 
 

16 
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible 
Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

17 
Pastor's and Vicar's 

Sabbath 

18 

19 
8:15a  Worship 
10:30a Worship 

20 
12:30p Interfaith 
Quilters 
5:30p Bell Choir 
Rehearsal 

21 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

22 
10a Bible Study 
5:30p Lent Midweek 
Soup Supper 
6:30p Lenten 
Midweek Worship 
7:30p Youth Band 

23 
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible 
Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

24 
Pastor's and Vicar's 

Sabbath 

25 

26 
Name Tag Sunday 
8:15a  Worship 
10:30a Worship 
5:30p Confirmation 

27 
12:30p Interfaith 
Quilters 
3:30p Altar Guild 
 

28 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 
1:30p Prayer Shawl 
Ministry  

29 
10a Bible Study 
5:30p Lent Midweek 
Soup Supper 
6:30p Lenten 
Midweek Worship 
7:30p Youth Band 

30 
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible 
Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

31 
Pastor's and Vicar's 

Sabbath 

1 

  



 

 
April 2017 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

26  
Name Tag Sunday 
8:15a  Worship 
10:30a Worship 
5:30p Confirmation 

27  
12:30p Interfaith 
Quilters 
3:30p Altar Guild 
 

28  
10a Coffee 
Conversation 
1:30p Prayer Shawl 
Ministry  

29  
10a Bible Study 
5:30p Lent Midweek 
Soup Supper 
6:30p Lenten 
Midweek Worship 
7:30p Youth Band 

30  
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

31  
Pastor's and Vicar's 
Sabbath 

1  

2  
EQUAL EXCHANGE 
SALES SUNDAY 
8:15a  Worship 
9:30a First 
Communion Classes 
9:45a Fourth Grade 
Stepping Stones 
10:30a Worship 
5:30p Confirmation 

3  
12:30p Interfaith 
Quilters 
5:30p Bell Choir 
Rehearsal 
5:30p MRT Meets 

4  
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

5  
10a Bible Study 
5:30p Lent Midweek 
Soup Supper 
6:30p Lenten 
Midweek Worship 
7:30p Youth Band 

6  
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

7  
Pastor's and Vicar's 
Sabbath 

8  

9  
Palm/Passion 
Sunday 
8:15a  Worship 
9:30a First 
Communion Classes 
10:30a Worship 
11:30a Easter Egg 
Hunt 
5:30p Confirmation 

10  
12:30p Interfaith 
Quilters 

11  
10a Coffee 
Conversation 
5p Property 
Committee 

12  
10a Bible Study 
7p Kathryn Cares 
7p Youth Band 

13  
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 
12:15p Maundy 
Thursday Service 
6p First Communion 
Celebration 
7p Maundy Thursday 
Service 

14  
12:15p Good Friday 
Service at the Cross 
7:30p Good Friday 
Tenebrae Service 

15  

16  
EASTER SUNDAY 
8:15a  Worship 
10:30a Worship 

17  
12:30p Interfaith 
Quilters 
5:30p Bell Choir 
Rehearsal 

18  
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

19  
10a Bible Study 
3p Aspen Pointe 
Worship 
7p Youth Band 

20  
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

21  
Pastor's and Vicar's 
Sabbath 

22  

23  
8:15a  Worship 
10:30a Worship 
5:30p Confirmation 

24  
12:30p Interfaith 
Quilters 

25  
10a Coffee 
Conversation 
1:30p Prayer Shawl 
Ministry  

26  
10a Bible Study 
7p Youth Band 

27  
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

28  
Pastor's and Vicar's 
Sabbath 

29  

30  
Name Tag Sunday 
8:15a  Worship 
10:30a Worship 
5:30p Confirmation 

1  
12:30p Interfaith 
Quilters 
5:30p Bell Choir 
Rehearsal 
5:30p MRT Meets 

2  
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

3  
10a Bible Study 
7p Men's Leadership 
Team 
7p Youth Band 

4  
6:30a Men's 
Breakfast Bible Study 
10a Coffee 
Conversation 

5  
Pastor's and Vicar's 
Sabbath 

6  
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Hope Lutheran Church 
2152 W. Graf St. 

Bozeman, MT 59718 
Website: www.hopebozeman.com ----- Email: hope@hopebozeman.com 

Christ Bearers: Everyone 
 
Stephen Schmidt, Lead Pastor steve@hopebozeman.com 
Annie Langseth, Vicar annie@hopebozeman.com 
Paul Goodman, Director of Youth & Family Ministries  paul.goodman@hopebozeman.com 
Pete Astrup, Facilities Manager pete@hopebozeman.com 
Dar Ellingson, Connection Specialist dar@hopebozeman.com 
Dianne Stuart, Communication Specialist dianne@hopebozeman.com 
John Parris, Custodian john@hopebozeman.com 
Frederick Frey, Chancel Choir Director freybaritone@music.org 
Matthew O’Sullivan, Head Organist/Piano matthewos@sky.com 
Sheila Gilbertson, Contemporary Music Coordinator sheilakgilbertson@msn.com 
Anne Blake, Contemporary Piano adblake@bresnan.net 
Toni Banwart, Special Projects Assistant toni@hopebozeman.com 
Paula Beehler, Offering Receipts Clerk paula.beehler2@gmail.com  


